

STATE	UPDATE	OUTCOME FOR FALL
Alabama	At this time Alabama summer work outs are in process and plan to start official practice on July 26 and first playing date August 20 . Of course the only constant in these times is change. Jack Wood ALFA	
Alaska	Arizona just shut down everything as of July 1st. Up until now AZ was in phase #1 which was general conditioning and outdoor activities in pods of 10 and groups of 50 or less. We were expecting to move into Phase 2 two weeks ago but numbers spiked. Our Governor moved the start of school to August 16th. We are a non-traditional year round school that normally starts around July 16th.	
Arizona	There are many options on the table right now regarding football: move to spring, play a reduced schedule with a late start. Out of state games have all been cancelled.	
Arkansas	California Interscholastic Federation (CIF) will be announcing their plans for the school year on July 20. Until then, school districts decide for themselves. In conjunction with County Health Department advisement, as to what they will allow during the summer.	
California	We are seeing many private schools back to practicing, adhering to social distancing guidelines. We are also seeing public schools practicing now, but also seeing some public schools already shut themselves down after just 1-2 weeks because of a kid or coach testing positive for Covid.	
Colorado	UPDATE by Chris Fors, 7/10/20: State health department shut down all summer athletic activities on 7/6/20. Junior Colleges, on 7/9/20, announced NO athletics this Fall. Their plan will have all athletics playing in the Spring...	
Connecticut	Connecticut is currently in Phase II with Phase III being pushed back 3 weeks. We can know do outdoor conditioning with 10 players and 1 coach present. Makes for long days trying to get 50 kids through conditioning.  No decision yet from the governing body (CIAC) or the Governor's office as of today 7/9. Even though we have the best stats in the nation for COVID 19, I'm not hopeful football begins on time or that we have a fall season. Now that the Ivy League has cancelled all fall sports this may be the start of trend in the Northeast.  Hoping for the best,  Harry Bellucci Football Chairperson Connecticut High School Coaches Association	
Delaware	Delaware has been allowed to return to conditioning activities as of July 6 utilizing DPH and DAAA regulations and guidelines. We are waiting to hear from the Governor the week of July 13 and this will determine the decision DOE will make about returning to school. No school, no sports.  In Florida, our Coaches Task Force meeting met yesterday and was presented a working draft proposal from the FHSAA staff. Attached is the draft. Sorry it's hard to see as it is a screen shot from the Zoom meeting. The group liked the proposal but recommended to start fall sports practice on August 10th instead of July 27th. This proposal will need approval from the Board of Directors for the change in dates since the Task Force is only an advisory group. Not sure how that will go as the FHSAA staff favors July 27th and willing to make accommodations based on the draft proposal they presented. The FHSAA staff has been heavily criticized because of dragging their feet, lack of leadership, their lack of transparency, openness and willingness to listen. Many feel the Task Force should have been meeting back in May instead of last week and this week. The FACA, FIAAA and County ADs have been begging them since April to listen and act. Currently Georgia is still on track to play this fall. We were able to workout in small groups in June and those were expanded over a 3 week period. We are in the midst of our dead week now, but our state director meets with the advisory council today and we will get a memo on that tomorrow. I don't think flipping the calendar is on the table.  The GHSAA and the Sports Medicine Advisory Council appreciates our member schools' efforts during the successful implementation of the Coronavirus Guidance Plan.  The GHSAA has elected to implement: 1) Inter squad competitions (7 on 7, 3 on 3, ... ) are allowed but competition between schools is illegal, 2) Groups of 50 are allowed to re-group if it can be done safely, 3) Cheerleading, Softball and Volleyball tryouts are allowed, 4) mask and face covering are recommended and 5) Each student should have their own personal water bottle (water bottles may be re-filled during workouts). No use of water fountains or "water cows" is allowed, starting Monday, July 6th with the following stipulations:	
Florida	1. Recommend a mask or face covering. 2. Groups may be re grouped into a group with up to the limit of 50 individuals. 3. Water bottles may be refilled during workouts  Attached is a Revised Guidance which may be implemented Monday, July 6th.  Recommendations and restrictions are fluid and subject to change. Safety must be our top priority.  Thanks for all you and your staff do for the student/athletes in the State of Georgia.	
Georgia		
Hawaii		
Idaho		
Illinois	In Illinois we are still in Phase 1 of sports reopening - outdoor conditioning in groups of 10 or less. The IHSA has submitted a Phase 2 plan which would allow camps in Shoulder pads and helmets in groups of 50 or less but they are still waiting on the Dept. of Public Health to approve it.	
Indiana		
Iowa	Iowa has had no discussion that I am aware of at this time in regards to moving football to the spring - but I will also do some additional checking.	
Kansas	Kansas is still planning on football in the fall. Our State has regressed with a Spike and our Governor has imposed wearing masks in public, starting Friday.	
Kentucky	Kentucky is meeting on July 7. Should know more then.	
Kentucky	July 9, 2020 in Louisiana, still in Phase 2 and await the governor's move on Monday, July 20th. The 23rd ends the 28 day mandate for Phase 2 that he extended back in June. He gives pressers on the Monday preceding the Friday that the phase goes into effect.	
Louisiana	As of now, it looks pretty solid that we will stay in Phase 2 for another 21 or 28 days. He came out yesterday and was not happy with the increase in case #'s and hospitalizations. Slim chance we toggle back to Phase 1, very likely we stay in Phase 2 which throws a monkey in the wrench for football.  If we were to move fwd to Phase 3, the first day we could put shoulder pads on would be August 14th. There would be modifications to the schedule whether losing a scrimmage or jamboree, or both, or starting the season in week 2.  We were allowed to begin Phase 1 (non-sport specific conditioning in Pods of 10 socially distant athletes, outside) on 7/6. It was based on local decision--most of the southern part of the state, where cases are higher did not start. Phase 2--Pods of 50 and sport specific conditioning with individual equipment (no team activity, or competitions) is set to begin 7/20. Phases 3 and 4 are still in the works to be discussed in the coming weeks.	
Maine		
Maryland		
Massachusetts		
Massachusetts	Our governor announced this afternoon that she is recommending our state athletic association move contact sports to the spring and individual, less contact sports to fall. I am meeting with the state association tomorrow (Wednesday) at 10 am EDT.	
Michigan	In hopes of having information to share at this meeting, I am hoping you can let me know where your states are in planning for fall. Is anyone else considering football in the spring and/or flipping fall and spring season?	
Minnesota		
Mississippi		
Mississippi	Missouri is leaving the return to football up to each individual county and school district. Every team in the state has different guidelines form their district as to what level of contact they can be at right now. Some are in full gear and going as if a normal summer. Some have not checked out equipment and cannot practice right now. Our state association is supposed to be releasing some guidelines in the middle of July. All things point to us starting Fall practice on time on August 10th.	
Missouri		
Montana		
Nebraska		
Nevada		
New Hampshire		
New Jersey	As of now we start phase 1 on the 13th of July ramping up till we start on August 10th, New Jersey Update from New Mexico as of last night:	
New Mexico	New Mexico Activities Association (NMAA) has postponed the 2020 football and soccer seasons to the spring semester.	MOVED TO SPRING
New Mexico	New York State is scheduled to make an announcement in mid-July. As of this past Monday NYS can begin to meet with players following the phase 4 guidelines. However, each school district has the authority to have more restrictive protocols. As of today our official start date is still August 24.	
New York	Thanks,  Kevin DeParde NYSHSFCA Executive Director  New York has not made any decisions yet. Tentatively fall sports will begin August 24th but everything is still up to the Governor. No serious talks about moving football to the spring yet.	
North Carolina		
North Carolina	North Dakota Governor and State Supt of Public Instruction will be coming out with guidelines July 15 on what schooling and activities will look like. A lot of speculation as to what it will look like. Currently, ND is playing summer baseball and I've seen there has been a few organized summer league basketball tournaments taking place. Our testing results still remain low in comparison with other states, but the last 2 weeks we've also seen a steady increase in positive cases.	
North Dakota		
Ohio	Ohio is currently in our second week for full non-contact practice sessions. We have not heard anything about moving football to the spring. August 1 our current starting date. The Governor's office is expected to make a statement next week concerning fall sports. The OHSAA is expected to send out guidelines for districts by mid-July.	

